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It’s Almost SOS Time! 
Northbrook is hosting South Oakland Shelter April 3 -10, 2016.  This is an enormous 
undertaking as we house, feed, transport and welcome  guests from SOS.  If you have been 
thinking about signing up to volunteer and haven’t done so, or you have been thinking about 
making a donation to support this effort, now is the time.  Please contact Barb Stetson at (248)
302-3033 for more information about how you can help.   
 

Pewabic Pottery Tour—Saturday, May 14  
The Northbrook Adult Education Committee welcomes you to join us on a trip 
to Pewabic Pottery on Saturday, May 14.  The trip includes a tour of the 
Pewabic Pottery facilities and a workshop in tile making.  We will be making a 4 
inch square tile in the Pewabic style, and there will be plenty of examples 

available to inspire you.  The tile will need to be fired, and that will take 4-6 weeks.   
 

The tour begins on site at 10:00 a.m. and will conclude at Noon, at which time those who would 
like to have lunch in a nearby restaurant may do so at their own expense.  If you do not want to 
attend lunch, you need your own transportation as the church van will be available for those 
who participate in the tour AND lunch.  A sign-up sheet will be available in Fellowship Hall in 
April.  The cost of the tour is $20.  Plan to meet in the church parking lot at 9:00 a.m.  More 
information will be forthcoming as we approach the date of tour.  Please contact Liz Hurbis at 
(248)646-1316 with questions. 
 

A Meal Can Make A Difference 
One of the responsibilities of your Board of Deacons is to provide emergency meals and quickie 
freezer meals for those in need in the congregation.  Emergency Meals are more of a complete 
meal that is left in a cooler on the porch of the person in need.  Lee Anne Hemberg is the 
contact person for the emergency meals.  Please email her at Lhemberg@aol.com to volunteer 
to be placed on our emergency meal preparation list.  You will then receive an email when 
meals are needed.  Quickie Freezer Meals are soups or stews kept in the freezer at the church 
for those who may be in need.  Nancy Schaefer is the contact for quickie freezer meals.  If you 
wish to contribute to this ministry, contact Nancy at nschaefer32@gmail.com.   
 

Thank you in advance for your loving contributions to the care of our Northbrook families.  As a 
reminder, if you are in need of meals, please contact your assigned Deacons. 
 

Spring Clean Up Day—Saturday, April 23 
There is spring in the air!  Our beautiful Northbrook grounds 
need some loving attention from all of us.  On Saturday,  
April 23rd at 9:00 a.m., we will gather to assure our grounds 
are as beautiful as we can make them.  There are tasks for 
every talent and ability.  Bring your gloves, rakes, hand tools and your willingness to share in 
the fellowship.  You can participate for the whole morning or any part of it.  Nobody is turned 
away!  In case of rain, the makeup date is May 7, same time and place. 

mailto:Lhemberg@aol.com
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Vital Worship:  What is it? 
Your Vital Worship Team continues to meet to explore what in the world is worship, anyway?  When do we know we 
have truly worshiped in heart, mind and spirit?  And, what helps bring that about?  As a team, we wanted to share with 
you some of what we’ve learned.  These 10 Core Convictions about worship come from the Calvin Institute of Christian 
Worship.  We think they make a lot of sense.  What do you think? 
 

Christian worship is immeasurably enriched by: 
1. A vivid awareness of the beauty, majesty, mystery, and holiness of the triune God 

Worship cultivates our knowledge and imagination about who God is and what God has done. Worship gives us a 
profound awareness of the glory, beauty, and holiness of God.  

2.  The full, conscious, active participation of all worshipers, as a fully intergenerational community 
Worship is not just what ministers, musicians, and other leaders do; in vital worship, all worshipers are involved in the 
actions, words, and meaning of worship. Worship that is intentionally intergenerational, in which people of all ages 
are welcomed as full participants, enriches participation of all and breaks down barriers of age. 

3. Deep engagement with scripture 
The Bible is the source of our knowledge of God and of the world’s redemption in Christ. Worship should include 
prominent readings of Scripture, and engage worshipers through intentional reading practices, art, and music.   

4. Joyful and solemn celebrations of baptism and the Lord’s Supper 
The sacraments are physical signs of God's nourishing action in creation through the Holy Spirit. These celebrations 
are not just ceremonies, but gifts of grace and signs of God's ongoing work. 

5. An open and discerning approach to culture 
Worship should be transcultural (some elements of worship are beyond culture), contextual (worship reflects the 
culture in which it is offered), cross-cultural (worship breaks barriers of culture through worship), and counter-
cultural (worship resists the idolatries of its cultural context). 

6.  Disciplined creativity in the arts 
Worship is enriched by artistic creativity in many genres and media, not as ends to themselves or as open-ended 
individual inspirations, but all disciplined by the nature of worship as a prophetic and priestly activity. 

7.  Collaboration with all other congregational ministries 
Congregational worship is mutually enriching to the full range of congregational ministries, including pastoral care, 
education, spiritual formation, and witness. 

8. Warm, Christ-centered hospitality for all people 
A central feature of worship is that it breaks down barriers to welcome all worshipers, including persons with 
disabilities, those from other cultures, both seekers and lifelong Christians, and others. 

9. Intentional integration between worship and all of life 
Worship fosters natural and dynamic connections between worship and life, so that the worship life of Christian 
congregations both reflects and shapes lives and deeply engages with the needs of the world.. 

10. Collaborative planning and evaluation 
Worship involves a collaborative process for planning and evaluating services in the context of an adaptive approach 
to overall congregational leadership. 
 

What do you think? We’d like to hear from you! If you like, please send your responses to the questions below to 
info@northbrookpc.org or don’t hesitate to contact Penny Willey or Marjorie Wilhelmi in person to share your 
thoughts. 
 

¶ What could we do as worshipers to prepare to be as involved in the actions and in tune with the meaning of 
worship as we assume our leaders are? 

¶ How can we better foster intergenerational community? 
¶ How engaging is the reading and teaching of scripture in our worship? 
¶ What use of art and music could help us better engage worshipers with scripture? 
¶ What are some of the most meaningful celebrations of the sacraments you have experienced? 
¶ How are we incorporating the arts into our worship? 
¶ How can we better integrate worship into all aspects of our ministry?  
¶ How can our worship more fully express hospitality to visitors? to those with special needs? to all worshipers? 

mailto:info@northbrookpc.org
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One World 
Sunday Family 

Roots & 
International 

Potluck 
Northbrook held a One 
World Sunday & Family 
Roots International 
Potluck on Sunday, March 6 in support and recognition of Freedom House Detroit.  Deb Drennan, Executive 
Director of Freedom House, gave an informative overview of the good work that Freedom House does on 
behalf of individuals and families who are escaping serious personal danger and threats in their homelands 
and seeking peaceful political asylum and freedom in the United States or Canada.  We enjoyed the 
company of the five Freedom House residents who joined us for the evening and told us about their dreams 
for their new life chapters in North America.  (In order to protect the safety and well-being of the Freedom 
House residents as they complete their requirements for legal status, we refrained from photographing 
them.)  We will be looking into additional ways Northbrook can help serve the needs of Freedom House.   

Northbrook 

Thank you to the Northbrook 
Children’s Ministry Committee and 

Sherrill Heinrichs for making  
the Bunny Brunch on Palm Sunday 

so much fun! 

Living the Questions:  Spring Term 
This DVD-based curriculum attempts to offer an alternative to studies that give us all the answers, but 
rather creates an environment where we are free to interact with each other, live deeply into the questions 
we all share, and explore what relevance Christianity has for us today.  We'll listen in on conversations with 
some of the leading voices of Christianity in our world and discover where we stand on the important 
questions of faith.  This term's study includes such subjects as:  Does God's grace truly have no bounds?  
Realizing God's Vision.  Prayer--Intimacy with God.  Compassion--The heart of Jesus' ministry.  Creative 
Transformation.  Embracing Mystery. 
 

Each class stands alone so it is not necessary to have attended Fall or Winter term to enjoy this study.  We 
will meet in the Library on Wednesdays.  Choose either the morning session at 10 a.m. or the evening 
session at 6:30 p.m. and feel free to move between the two as your schedule permits.  Cost is $5 for 
materials.  
 

Starts:  Wednesday May 4. 7 weeks.  Please let the church office know if you plan to attend so we can be 
sure to have enough materials for everyone. 
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In Memoriam 

Northbrook  

Thank You 
My sincere thank you to everyone who supported the 
Pampered Chef fundraiser for ALS of Michigan.  We 
raised $540!!!!  Annually, over 370 Pals (patients with 
ALS) are served by ALS of Michigan.  This money will go 
a long way to provide care and support.  Thank you for 
honoring my late husband and your friend, Kevin, and 
our walk team, Team Courage – Honoring Kevin Schiller. 
Peggie Schiller 

Welcome all Northbrook men to our 2016 spring meetings 
beginning at 8:00 AM each Thursday morning.  We gather over 
a light breakfast and, led by one of our leaders, discuss bible 
related readings or films as they affect our lives today.  
Currently, our study book is Faith is the Answer, But What Are 
the Questions? by James W. Moore.  Perhaps, we will answer 

some of those annoying questions playing on our minds.  Just show up or for more information, call Phil 
Owen at (248)851-6725, John Thomas at (248)827-0507 or Bill Travis at (248)338-3795. 

Beverly A. Crosthwaite  
April 28, 1931—March 16, 2016 

William A. Gadsby  
August 8, 1927—March 10, 2016 

Thank You 
To My Northbrook Church Family, 
My heart-felt thank you for your prayers, visits, 
cards and phone calls to comfort me on the loss 
of my beloved Bill.  We were blessed when we 
came to Northbrook so many years ago.  You 
truly live the love of Jesus Christ. 
In Gratitude, 
Edna Gadsby 

Thank you to everyone who helped folding bags for the upcoming Gleaners Postal Carriers food drive.   
Stayed tuned for another opportunity in the coming months to help staple postcards to the bags. 
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Northbrook Rose 
 

Chuckle and Smile at these Kids in Church. . . 
 

A minister came to the pulpit toting several sheets of paper. After turning three pages, a little boy 
stood and waved his arms. The minister paused and asked the child to sit down. The little boy said in a 
loud voice, "If you can't remember what you wrote down, how can I remember what you are 
saying?" The boy sat down and the minister, red faced, turned to page four. 
 

A Sunday School teacher asked her class to write down the name of their favorite hymn and hand her 
their choice.  Sally wrote down: Tommy Jones.  He sits behind me every Sunday. 
 

A little girl asked her Sunday School teacher if she got tired of seeing the class every Sunday. Before the 
teacher could reply, Tommy Smith said, "Beats being in charge of Coffee Hour doesn't it!" 
 

Love these kids! 
 

Happy Spring and Blessings from my house to your house, 
Rose 

Northbrook Book Club 
Please join the discussion of Lisa See’s book, Shanghai Girls, on April 11 in the church library 
at 7:00 p.m.  All are welcome to Northbrook’s book club.  We value each person’s 
perspective.  You are also invited to join book club members to hear Lisa See speak about 
Shanghai Girls and her experiences as a writer on Tuesday, April 12 at 7:00 p.m. at Temple 
Beth El.  Tickets are required.  Please RSVP to Nancy Best if you plan to attend the author 
visit.  
 

Shanghai Girls is a 2009 novel by Lisa See.  It centers on the complex relationship between 
two sisters, Pearl and May, as they go through great pain and suffering in leaving war-torn 

Shanghai and try to adjust to the difficult roles of wives in arranged marriages and of Chinese immigrants to 
the U.S.  The novel is set between 1937 and 1957.  

Soup’s On! 
Senior Souper Supper will meet at 

5:30 p.m. in the Library on 
Thursday, April 14 and April 28.  

Join us for a bowl of delicious soup, 
salad and dessert.   

Rebuilding Together 
Workday 

Saturday, April 30 
Please join us in a Hands-on 
Mission Opportunity taking place on Saturday, April 30 from 
7:30 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. in Southfield.  We will do repairs and 
make improvements on a home owned by woman with 
disabilities.  Rebuilding Together is a national service 
organization.  We already have a list of volunteers forming!  If 
you are interested, contact Winnie Davies-Hancock at 
winsomeann@aol.com or at (248)593-8035) or Carl von Ende 
at vonEnde@MillerCanfield.com or at (248)626-2928).   
Sign-ups are being taken in Fellowship Hall following worship. 

mailto:winsomeann@aol.com
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April Calendar 
April 3 10:15 am 

10:15 am 
Worship & Communion 
KIDSô Connection 
SOS Week (4/3ð4/10) 

April 4 8:00 pm AA MeetingðMenôs Group 

April 7 10:00 am Adult Education Comm. Meeting 

April 10 10:15 am 
10:15 am 
11:15 am 
4:00 pm 
6:00 pm 

Worship 
KIDSô Connection 
Blood Pressure Screening 
Mid Highs 
Senior Highs 

April 11 1:00 pm 
7:00 pm 
8:00 pm 

Finance Committee Meeting 
Northbrook Book Club 
AA MeetingðMenôs Group 

April 12 6:30 pm 
7:00 pm 

Congregational Life Comm. Meeting 
Building & Grounds Comm. Meeting 

April 13 7:00 pm Knit Wits 

April 14 8:00 am 
5:30 pm 
7:00 pm 

Menôs Connection 
Senior Souper Supper 
Chancel Choir Rehearsal 

April 15  Newsletter Article Deadline 

April 17 10:15 am 
11:30 am 
11:30 am 
11:30 am 
4:00 pm 
6:00 pm 

Worship 
Chancel Choir Rehearsal 
Deaconsô Meeting 
Calvin Music Grant Meeting 
Mid Highs 
Senior Highs 

April 18 8:00 pm AA MeetingðMenôs Group 

April 21 8:00 am Menôs Connection 

April 22  Camp Lock-In (4/22-4/23) 

April 23 9:00 am Spring Clean Up 

April 24 10:15 am 
10:15 am 
11:30 am 
11:30 am 

Worship 
KIDSô Connection 
Session Meeting 
Chancel Choir Rehearsal 

April 25 8:00 pm AA MeetingðMenôs Group 

April 27 7:00 pm Knit Wits 

April 28 8:00 am 
5:30 pm 

Menôs Connection 
Senior Souper Supper 

For the most up-to-date calendar information, 
visit our website at www.northbrookpc.org 

Bruce & Ruth Thomas ï 66 years on April 8 
Bill & Connie Jordan ï 31 years on April 20 

Grant & Barbara Burnham ï 44 years on April 29 

Happy Anniversary  

04/02 Frederic Wyckoff 
04/02 Georgenia Keoleian 
04/04 Robert Wunderlich 
04/07 Winnie Davies-Hancock 
04/07 Jessica Huddlestun 
04/10 Robert Olson 
04/10 Margitta Filter 
04/11 Robert Filter 
04/13 Ruth Thomas 
04/14 Connie Jordan 
04/14 William Back 
04/14 Penny Willey 
04/15 Robert Sandercock 

04/15 Petie Forbush 
04/18 Deborah Smith 
04/19 Kristen Miller 
04/20 David Burnham 
04/24 Joyce Hamburg 
04/24 Denise Getchell 
04/26 Betty Ross 
04/26 Donald Upward 
04/26 David Wind 
04/26 Carson Sowle 
04/28 Jan Sansom 
04/30 William Swink 
04/30 Jennifer Sicora 

Happy Birthday ! 

Empty Bowls Collection 
Northbrook’s Empty Bowls 

Collection through April will be 

used to support our hosting of 

S.O.S. from April 3-10.  Please contribute your loose 

change in the bowl on the nametag table in the main 

hallway or when you see it in Fellowship Hall during 

coffee hour.  Larger contributions of cash or checks 

may be turned in to the church office.  Thank you! 

http://www.northbrookpc.org


“Live the Love of Jesus Christ” 
Northbrook  
Presbyterian Church 
22055 West Fourteen Mile Road 
Beverly Hills, Michigan  48025 
Phone (248) 642-0200 
Fax (248) 642-7495 
www.northbrookpc.org 

Northbrook Notes is a monthly publication of 
Northbrook Presbyterian Church 

22055 W. 14 Mile Rd. Beverly Hills, MI  48025 
Periodical postage paid at the Southfield Post Office, 

Southfield, MI 
(USPS 395-340) 

Office Hours 
Mon-Thurs:  9:00 am – 4:00 pm 

Fri:  9:00 am—12:00 pm 
 

Worship 
Sundays at 10:15 am 

 
Deadline for Northbrook Notes (newsletter)  

is the 15th of the month 
E-mail newsletter articles to: 

newsletter@northbrookpc.org 

Staff Contact Information 
 

 The Rev. Marjorie Wilhelmi, Pastor……...…………   ext 12 
      marjorie@northbrookpc.org 
 Angel Gippert, Director of Music…….……………..    ext 18 
      angel@northbrookpc.org 
 Dan Gross, Contemporary Music Director 
 Sherrill Heinrichs, Congregational Care Coord.      ext 15 
      sherrill@northbrookpc.org 
 Ken Stetson, Youth Director………...………………....   ext 21 
      ken@northbrookpc.org 
 Becky Bachand, Administrative Secretary………...  ext 10 
      becky@northbrookpc.org 
 Kathy Brooks, Financial Secretary………………....…  ext 13 
      kathy@northbrookpc.org  
 Kerry Callaghan, Preschool Director……..….…......  ext 16 
      preschool@northbrookpc.org 
 Lynn Stephenson, Church Custodian…………..…....  ext 17 
        lynn@northbrookpc.org   
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